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Dear Parents/Carers, 

The children have made a fabulous start to the year. I 

have been hugely impressed with their behaviour and 

manners. 

Over the course of the school year we will be 

exploring a number of ‘values’ to help guide the 

children to make the right choices and develop great 

learning habits. This 

term we are focusing 

on ‘Organisation’ - 

Olly Organisation will 

be popping up around 

the school and 

children will take part 

in weekly lessons helping to develop their 

organisational skills. Why not try to help the children 

become more organised by giving them some more 

responsibility at home? Perhaps encouraging them to 

get their school bags and clothing organised.  

Our Year 4 children started swimming at the Robin 

Hood pool on Wednesday morning and we are 

delighted to let you know that our families have been 

given use of the pool again on a Thursday between 

3.15pm and 5.30pm at £3 per family. 

Have a good weekend.  

Graham Almond 

Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Friday 21st September 

11+ Non Verbal Reasoning Test (in school) 

Tuesday 25th September  

Year 5 World War II Trip to ‘We’ll Meet Again’ 

Thursday 27th September 

Year 6 World War II Trip to ‘We’ll Meet Again’ 

Monday 1st October 

MacMillan Coffee Morning and PTA launch 10.00am 

Safeguarding 

All of the staff in school take the behaviour, welfare 

and safety of all of our children very seriously. Our 

Designated Safeguarding Leader is Mrs Sherilyn Pruhs

-Borrell, Mr Graham Almond is the Deputy 

Safeguarding Lead. Mrs Pruhs-Borrell and Mr Almond 

are the members of staff you should approach in the 

first instance if you have concerns or questions.  

After School Activities 

Our After School Activities letter was sent home 

earlier this week. The teachers are giving up their free 

time to give the children extra curricular activities. 

Clubs will start next week and run until the Christmas 

Holidays with no clubs on Parents’ Evening week in 

October. Your child will have brought home a slip 

confirming if they have got a place in the club or not. 

Key Stage 1 Milk 

It would really help if your child is 

going to have milk all week if they 

bring their £1 on a Monday to pay 

for a week’s worth of milk.  

Keep up to date with all that is going at school: 

Website www.chapelstleonards.eschools.co.uk 

Twitter: @CSLPrimarySch 

School Meal Orders 

Please make sure that your orders 

for school meals are returned by 

Friday. Menus are handed out each 

Wednesday.   



Chapel Champions - 14th September 2018 

 
 Achievement Award Values Award: Organisation 

Reception  Well done all of the Reception children for settling in 

so well!  

 

Year 1 Holly - trying really hard in phonics especially with 

handwriting and blending  

Finley - always ready for work, on time and organising his work 

neatly.   

Year 2 Jackson - a fantastic portrait of Blackbeard.   Shania - taking her book job very seriously, we are always    

organised and ready to go.   

Year 3 Jordan W - excellent explanations during Maths 

work.  

Miley - for organising herself and her group during all of our 

lessons this week.   

Year 4 Felicite - fantastic detail in her Anglo-Saxon brooch 

drawing.  

Rosie - being really organised on her class table, the pencil pot 

has never been so tidy!  

Year 5 Kiyesha - fantastic rhyming poetry.  Lucy-Ann - amazing organisation with table resources and 

standing in for other’s jobs .  

Year 6 Gypsy—determination in practising her times tables.   Bradley - fantastic organisation of his WW2 poem and artwork.   

Home School Agreement and Update Forms 

Over the next few weeks we will be sending 

out our Home School Agreement and update 

forms. There will be three yellow forms that 

will need completing and details checking. It 

is vital that we make sure we have up to date 

contact details for parents and carers and 

two emergency contacts. We will provide an 

envelope to return the forms in. Please return 

the forms to the School Office as soon as 

possible. Thank you for your help with this.  

Year 5 and 6 visit North Sea Observatory 

Last Friday Mr Shaw and Miss Hanson took the Year 5 and 6 children to the new North Sea Observatory at Chapel 

Point. On display are World War II diary entries and poetry by May Hill a resident of Chapel St Leonards during the 

war. Last year some of the Year 6 children produced some art work to accompany extracts from May’s diaries. 

Why not pop down and have a look? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not only did the children ask some excellent questions their excellent behaviour and manners were commented 

on by members of the public. Well done!  

Earrings  

We ask that children only wear studs in 
their ears.  Our policy has changed with 
regards to PE. Earrings will need to be 
removed prior to the child being allowed to 
take part in PE.  Teachers are no longer allowed to help children 
remove or insert earrings, nor are they allowed to allow children 
to participate in PE with tape over their earrings. 

Remember—No child is allowed to participate in PE should they 

be wearing earrings — even if they have been taped over. 


